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 CITY OF LONG BEACH 
 DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 333 West Ocean Blvd., 5th Floor Long Beach, CA  90802 (562) 570-6194 FAX (562) 570-6068 
 PLANNING BUREAU 

 
 

     October 24, 2018 
 
Andrew Salas 
Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians -- Kizh Nation 
P.O. Box 393 
Covina, CA  91723 
 
Re: AB-52 Consultation for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mr. Salas: 
 
The City of Long Beach is conducting its consultation process for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal 
Expansion Project.  Please consider this letter and preliminary project information as the initiation 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) process, specifically Public Resources Code 
(PRC) Section 21080.3.1(d), if you would like to initiate consultation on this project. 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: 231 Windsor Way and 1124 Queens Highway South, Long Beach 
California (Assessor’s Parcel Number:  7436-021-907). The proposed improvement area is 
located adjacent to the Queen Mary. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project Applicant, Carnival Corporation proposes the following 
Maritime and Onshore improvements at 231 Windsor Way (Maritime) and 1124 Queens Highway 
South (Onshore): 
 
 Maritime Improvements: 
(1) Deepening the existing birth from the current design depth of 30 feet mean lower low water 

(MLLW) to a new design depth of 37 feet MLLW. 
 

(2) Estimated dredging volume is approximately 35,400 cubic yards (cy), which consists of the 
following: 

(a) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the existing berth:  29,000 cy; 
(b) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the proposed berth extension area:  

6,400 cy; 
(c) Dredging material is expected to take approximately one (1) month. 

 
(3) Dredged Material disposal placement options are based upon the findings of the physical, 

chemical, and biological tests conducted on the material and in consultation with Southern 
California Dredged Material Management Team agencies.  Disposal options will include, but 
not be limited to: 

(a) Ocean disposal at the Los Angeles/Long Beach, CA (LA-2) site; 
(b) Beneficially used a construction fill for ongoing Port of Long Beach (POLB) projects; 
(c) Temporary storage for future use as port fill; 
(d) Upland placement at regional landfills. 

 
(4) Addition of high capacity, pile-founded mooring dolphins to allow for adequate mooring. New 

mooring dolphins will structurally follow the design detail applied to a similar installation in 
2008 along the north and south ends of the dock.  Approximately 50 piles will be installed and 
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will require one (1) month.  A portion of the pile installation will occur at the same time as the 
dredging. 
 

(5) Extension to the existing passenger bridge system, including a tower element on the existing 
wharf deck and a new tower on a new platform deck using new or current piles just south of 
the existing wharf deck.  The new system will be adjustable for tidal conditions while 
remaining within Americans with Disabilities Act allowances. 

 
(6) Replacement of the existing, worn, foam-filled fenders with new oversized high-density, foam- 

filled fenders.   
 

Onshore Improvements: 
(1) Expansion of the existing parking structure by about 620 spaces toward the southwest and 

northeast.  Only the existing levels will expanded and the height of the structure will not 
increase. 

 
(2) The expansion will be over existing roadways on the leasehold, with vertical heights 

maintained for all through traffic lanes to accommodate commercial vehicles, and emergency 
response vehicles. 

 
(3) Removal of a dilapidated, abandoned, out of service tunnel system. 

 
(4) Reconfiguration of the leasehold traffic lanes on the southwestern side of the existing parking 

garage. 
 

(5) Construction is estimated to take 24-months and will include the installation of 236 foundation 
piles and backfilling the tunnel system over two weeks. 

 
It is anticipated that a Mitigated Negative Declaration will be prepared in accordance with CEQA 
for this project. 
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the City of Long Beach in moving forward with this 
project.  If you have any questions or concerns with this project please contact me at: 
 
Amy Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner | City of Long Beach 
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor | Long Beach, CA  90802 
Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov | 562.570.6872 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days upon receipt of this letter to provide input regarding this 
project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy L. Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner 
 
AH 

mailto:Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov


 

 

 CITY OF LONG BEACH 
 DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 333 West Ocean Blvd., 5th Floor Long Beach, CA  90802 (562) 570-6194 FAX (562) 570-6068 
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    October 24, 2018 
 
Anthony Morales 
Gabrieleno/Tongva San Gabriel Band of Mission Indians 
P.O. Box 693 
San Gabriel, CA  91778 
 
Re: AB-52 Consultation for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mr. Morales: 
 
The City of Long Beach is conducting its consultation process for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal 
Expansion Project.  Please consider this letter and preliminary project information as the initiation 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) process, specifically Public Resources Code 
(PRC) Section 21080.3.1(d), if you would like to initiate consultation on this project. 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: 231 Windsor Way and 1124 Queens Highway South, Long Beach 
California (Assessor’s Parcel Number:  7436-021-907). The proposed improvement area is 
located adjacent to the Queen Mary. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project Applicant, Carnival Corporation proposes the following 
Maritime and Onshore improvements at 231 Windsor Way (Maritime) and 1124 Queens Highway 
South (Onshore): 
 
 Maritime Improvements: 
(1) Deepening the existing birth from the current design depth of 30 feet mean lower low water 

(MLLW) to a new design depth of 37 feet MLLW. 
 

(2) Estimated dredging volume is approximately 35,400 cubic yards (cy), which consists of the 
following: 

(a) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the existing berth:  29,000 cy; 
(b) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the proposed berth extension area:  

6,400 cy; 
(c) Dredging material is expected to take approximately one (1) month. 

 
(3) Dredged Material disposal placement options are based upon the findings of the physical, 

chemical, and biological tests conducted on the material and in consultation with Southern 
California Dredged Material Management Team agencies.  Disposal options will include, but 
not be limited to: 

(a) Ocean disposal at the Los Angeles/Long Beach, CA (LA-2) site; 
(b) Beneficially used a construction fill for ongoing Port of Long Beach (POLB) projects; 
(c) Temporary storage for future use as port fill; 
(d) Upland placement at regional landfills. 

 
(4) Addition of high capacity, pile-founded mooring dolphins to allow for adequate mooring. New 

mooring dolphins will structurally follow the design detail applied to a similar installation in 
2008 along the north and south ends of the dock.  Approximately 50 piles will be installed and 
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will require one (1) month.  A portion of the pile installation will occur at the same time as the 
dredging. 
 

(5) Extension to the existing passenger bridge system, including a tower element on the existing 
wharf deck and a new tower on a new platform deck using new or current piles just south of 
the existing wharf deck.  The new system will be adjustable for tidal conditions while 
remaining within Americans with Disabilities Act allowances. 

 
(6) Replacement of the existing, worn, foam-filled fenders with new oversized high-density, foam- 

filled fenders.   
 

Onshore Improvements: 
(1) Expansion of the existing parking structure by about 620 spaces toward the southwest and 

northeast.  Only the existing levels will expanded and the height of the structure will not 
increase. 

 
(2) The expansion will be over existing roadways on the leasehold, with vertical heights 

maintained for all through traffic lanes to accommodate commercial vehicles, and emergency 
response vehicles. 

 
(3) Removal of a dilapidated, abandoned, out of service tunnel system. 

 
(4) Reconfiguration of the leasehold traffic lanes on the southwestern side of the existing parking 

garage. 
 

(5) Construction is estimated to take 24-months and will include the installation of 236 foundation 
piles and backfilling the tunnel system over two weeks. 

 
It is anticipated that a Mitigated Negative Declaration will be prepared in accordance with CEQA 
for this project. 
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the City of Long Beach in moving forward with this 
project.  If you have any questions or concerns with this project please contact me at: 
 
Amy Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner | City of Long Beach 
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor | Long Beach, CA  90802 
Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov | 562.570.6872 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days upon receipt of this letter to provide input regarding this 
project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy L. Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner 
 
AH 

mailto:Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov


 

 

 CITY OF LONG BEACH 
 DEPARTMENT OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 
 333 West Ocean Blvd., 5th Floor Long Beach, CA  90802 (562) 570-6194 FAX (562) 570-6068 
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      October 28, 2018 
 
Robert Dorame 
Gabrieleno Tongva Indians of California Tribal Council 
P.O. Box 490 
Bellflower, CA  90707 
 
Re: AB-52 Consultation for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mr. Dorame: 
 
The City of Long Beach is conducting its consultation process for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal 
Expansion Project.  Please consider this letter and preliminary project information as the initiation 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) process, specifically Public Resources Code 
(PRC) Section 21080.3.1(d), if you would like to initiate consultation on this project. 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: 231 Windsor Way and 1124 Queens Highway South, Long Beach 
California (Assessor’s Parcel Number:  7436-021-907). The proposed improvement area is 
located adjacent to the Queen Mary. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project Applicant, Carnival Corporation proposes the following 
Maritime and Onshore improvements at 231 Windsor Way (Maritime) and 1124 Queens Highway 
South (Onshore): 
 
 Maritime Improvements: 
(1) Deepening the existing birth from the current design depth of 30 feet mean lower low water 

(MLLW) to a new design depth of 37 feet MLLW. 
 

(2) Estimated dredging volume is approximately 35,400 cubic yards (cy), which consists of the 
following: 

(a) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the existing berth:  29,000 cy; 
(b) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the proposed berth extension area:  

6,400 cy; 
(c) Dredging material is expected to take approximately one (1) month. 

 
(3) Dredged Material disposal placement options are based upon the findings of the physical, 

chemical, and biological tests conducted on the material and in consultation with Southern 
California Dredged Material Management Team agencies.  Disposal options will include, but 
not be limited to: 

(a) Ocean disposal at the Los Angeles/Long Beach, CA (LA-2) site; 
(b) Beneficially used a construction fill for ongoing Port of Long Beach (POLB) projects; 
(c) Temporary storage for future use as port fill; 
(d) Upland placement at regional landfills. 

 
(4) Addition of high capacity, pile-founded mooring dolphins to allow for adequate mooring. New 

mooring dolphins will structurally follow the design detail applied to a similar installation in 
2008 along the north and south ends of the dock.  Approximately 50 piles will be installed and 



Robert Dorame 
Gabrieleno Tongva Indians of California Tribal Council 
October 24, 2018 
Page 2 of 2 
 

will require one (1) month.  A portion of the pile installation will occur at the same time as the 
dredging. 
 

(5) Extension to the existing passenger bridge system, including a tower element on the existing 
wharf deck and a new tower on a new platform deck using new or current piles just south of 
the existing wharf deck.  The new system will be adjustable for tidal conditions while 
remaining within Americans with Disabilities Act allowances. 

 
(6) Replacement of the existing, worn, foam-filled fenders with new oversized high-density, foam- 

filled fenders.   
 

Onshore Improvements: 
(1) Expansion of the existing parking structure by about 620 spaces toward the southwest and 

northeast.  Only the existing levels will expanded and the height of the structure will not 
increase. 

 
(2) The expansion will be over existing roadways on the leasehold, with vertical heights 

maintained for all through traffic lanes to accommodate commercial vehicles, and emergency 
response vehicles. 

 
(3) Removal of a dilapidated, abandoned, out of service tunnel system. 

 
(4) Reconfiguration of the leasehold traffic lanes on the southwestern side of the existing parking 

garage. 
 

(5) Construction is estimated to take 24-months and will include the installation of 236 foundation 
piles and backfilling the tunnel system over two weeks. 

 
It is anticipated that a Mitigated Negative Declaration will be prepared in accordance with CEQA 
for this project. 
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the City of Long Beach in moving forward with this 
project.  If you have any questions or concerns with this project please contact me at: 
 
Amy Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner | City of Long Beach 
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor | Long Beach, CA  90802 
Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov | 562.570.6872 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days upon receipt of this letter to provide input regarding this 
project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy L. Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner 
 
AH 

mailto:Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov
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 333 West Ocean Blvd., 5th Floor Long Beach, CA  90802 (562) 570-6194 FAX (562) 570-6068 
 PLANNING BUREAU 

 
 
October 28, 2018 

 
 
Sandonne Goad 
Gabrieleno/Tongva Narion 
106 1/2 Judge John Aiso Street, #231 
Los Angeles, CA  90012 
 
Re: AB-52 Consultation for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mr. Goad: 
 
The City of Long Beach is conducting its consultation process for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal 
Expansion Project.  Please consider this letter and preliminary project information as the initiation 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) process, specifically Public Resources Code 
(PRC) Section 21080.3.1(d), if you would like to initiate consultation on this project. 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: 231 Windsor Way and 1124 Queens Highway South, Long Beach 
California (Assessor’s Parcel Number:  7436-021-907). The proposed improvement area is 
located adjacent to the Queen Mary. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project Applicant, Carnival Corporation proposes the following 
Maritime and Onshore improvements at 231 Windsor Way (Maritime) and 1124 Queens Highway 
South (Onshore): 
 
 Maritime Improvements: 
(1) Deepening the existing birth from the current design depth of 30 feet mean lower low water 

(MLLW) to a new design depth of 37 feet MLLW. 
 

(2) Estimated dredging volume is approximately 35,400 cubic yards (cy), which consists of the 
following: 

(a) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the existing berth:  29,000 cy; 
(b) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the proposed berth extension area:  

6,400 cy; 
(c) Dredging material is expected to take approximately one (1) month. 

 
(3) Dredged Material disposal placement options are based upon the findings of the physical, 

chemical, and biological tests conducted on the material and in consultation with Southern 
California Dredged Material Management Team agencies.  Disposal options will include, but 
not be limited to: 

(a) Ocean disposal at the Los Angeles/Long Beach, CA (LA-2) site; 
(b) Beneficially used a construction fill for ongoing Port of Long Beach (POLB) projects; 
(c) Temporary storage for future use as port fill; 
(d) Upland placement at regional landfills. 

 
(4) Addition of high capacity, pile-founded mooring dolphins to allow for adequate mooring. New 

mooring dolphins will structurally follow the design detail applied to a similar installation in 
2008 along the north and south ends of the dock.  Approximately 50 piles will be installed and 
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will require one (1) month.  A portion of the pile installation will occur at the same time as the 
dredging. 
 

(5) Extension to the existing passenger bridge system, including a tower element on the existing 
wharf deck and a new tower on a new platform deck using new or current piles just south of 
the existing wharf deck.  The new system will be adjustable for tidal conditions while 
remaining within Americans with Disabilities Act allowances. 

 
(6) Replacement of the existing, worn, foam-filled fenders with new oversized high-density, foam- 

filled fenders.   
 

Onshore Improvements: 
(1) Expansion of the existing parking structure by about 620 spaces toward the southwest and 

northeast.  Only the existing levels will expanded and the height of the structure will not 
increase. 

 
(2) The expansion will be over existing roadways on the leasehold, with vertical heights 

maintained for all through traffic lanes to accommodate commercial vehicles, and emergency 
response vehicles. 

 
(3) Removal of a dilapidated, abandoned, out of service tunnel system. 

 
(4) Reconfiguration of the leasehold traffic lanes on the southwestern side of the existing parking 

garage. 
 

(5) Construction is estimated to take 24-months and will include the installation of 236 foundation 
piles and backfilling the tunnel system over two weeks. 

 
It is anticipated that a Mitigated Negative Declaration will be prepared in accordance with CEQA 
for this project. 
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the City of Long Beach in moving forward with this 
project.  If you have any questions or concerns with this project please contact me at: 
 
Amy Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner | City of Long Beach 
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor | Long Beach, CA  90802 
Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov | 562.570.6872 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days upon receipt of this letter to provide input regarding this 
project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy L. Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner 
 
AH 

mailto:Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov
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         October 28, 2018 
 
Charles Alvarez 
Gabrieleno-Tongva Tribe 
23454 VanOwen Street 
West Hills, CA  91307 
 
Re: AB-52 Consultation for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mr. Alvarez: 
 
The City of Long Beach is conducting its consultation process for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal 
Expansion Project.  Please consider this letter and preliminary project information as the initiation 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) process, specifically Public Resources Code 
(PRC) Section 21080.3.1(d), if you would like to initiate consultation on this project. 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: 231 Windsor Way and 1124 Queens Highway South, Long Beach 
California (Assessor’s Parcel Number:  7436-021-907). The proposed improvement area is 
located adjacent to the Queen Mary. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project Applicant, Carnival Corporation proposes the following 
Maritime and Onshore improvements at 231 Windsor Way (Maritime) and 1124 Queens Highway 
South (Onshore): 
 
 Maritime Improvements: 
(1) Deepening the existing birth from the current design depth of 30 feet mean lower low water 

(MLLW) to a new design depth of 37 feet MLLW. 
 

(2) Estimated dredging volume is approximately 35,400 cubic yards (cy), which consists of the 
following: 

(a) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the existing berth:  29,000 cy; 
(b) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the proposed berth extension area:  

6,400 cy; 
(c) Dredging material is expected to take approximately one (1) month. 

 
(3) Dredged Material disposal placement options are based upon the findings of the physical, 

chemical, and biological tests conducted on the material and in consultation with Southern 
California Dredged Material Management Team agencies.  Disposal options will include, but 
not be limited to: 

(a) Ocean disposal at the Los Angeles/Long Beach, CA (LA-2) site; 
(b) Beneficially used a construction fill for ongoing Port of Long Beach (POLB) projects; 
(c) Temporary storage for future use as port fill; 
(d) Upland placement at regional landfills. 

 
(4) Addition of high capacity, pile-founded mooring dolphins to allow for adequate mooring. New 

mooring dolphins will structurally follow the design detail applied to a similar installation in 
2008 along the north and south ends of the dock.  Approximately 50 piles will be installed and 
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will require one (1) month.  A portion of the pile installation will occur at the same time as the 
dredging. 
 

(5) Extension to the existing passenger bridge system, including a tower element on the existing 
wharf deck and a new tower on a new platform deck using new or current piles just south of 
the existing wharf deck.  The new system will be adjustable for tidal conditions while 
remaining within Americans with Disabilities Act allowances. 

 
(6) Replacement of the existing, worn, foam-filled fenders with new oversized high-density, foam- 

filled fenders.   
 

Onshore Improvements: 
(1) Expansion of the existing parking structure by about 620 spaces toward the southwest and 

northeast.  Only the existing levels will expanded and the height of the structure will not 
increase. 

 
(2) The expansion will be over existing roadways on the leasehold, with vertical heights 

maintained for all through traffic lanes to accommodate commercial vehicles, and emergency 
response vehicles. 

 
(3) Removal of a dilapidated, abandoned, out of service tunnel system. 

 
(4) Reconfiguration of the leasehold traffic lanes on the southwestern side of the existing parking 

garage. 
 

(5) Construction is estimated to take 24-months and will include the installation of 236 foundation 
piles and backfilling the tunnel system over two weeks. 

 
It is anticipated that a Mitigated Negative Declaration will be prepared in accordance with CEQA 
for this project. 
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the City of Long Beach in moving forward with this 
project.  If you have any questions or concerns with this project please contact me at: 
 
Amy Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner | City of Long Beach 
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor | Long Beach, CA  90802 
Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov | 562.570.6872 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days upon receipt of this letter to provide input regarding this 
project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy L. Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner 
 
AH 

mailto:Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov
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          October 28, 2018 
 
Joseph Ontiveros 
Soboba Band of Luiseno Indians 
P.O. Box 487 
San Jacinto, CA  92581 
 
Re: AB-52 Consultation for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion Project 
 
Dear Mr. Ontiveros: 
 
The City of Long Beach is conducting its consultation process for the Long Beach Cruise Terminal 
Expansion Project.  Please consider this letter and preliminary project information as the initiation 
of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) process, specifically Public Resources Code 
(PRC) Section 21080.3.1(d), if you would like to initiate consultation on this project. 
 
PROJECT TITLE: Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 
 
PROJECT LOCATION: 231 Windsor Way and 1124 Queens Highway South, Long Beach 
California (Assessor’s Parcel Number:  7436-021-907). The proposed improvement area is 
located adjacent to the Queen Mary. 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION:  The Project Applicant, Carnival Corporation proposes the following 
Maritime and Onshore improvements at 231 Windsor Way (Maritime) and 1124 Queens Highway 
South (Onshore): 
 
 Maritime Improvements: 
(1) Deepening the existing birth from the current design depth of 30 feet mean lower low water 

(MLLW) to a new design depth of 37 feet MLLW. 
 

(2) Estimated dredging volume is approximately 35,400 cubic yards (cy), which consists of the 
following: 

(a) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the existing berth:  29,000 cy; 
(b) Total dredging volume to 37 feet MLLW within the proposed berth extension area:  

6,400 cy; 
(c) Dredging material is expected to take approximately one (1) month. 

 
(3) Dredged Material disposal placement options are based upon the findings of the physical, 

chemical, and biological tests conducted on the material and in consultation with Southern 
California Dredged Material Management Team agencies.  Disposal options will include, but 
not be limited to: 

(a) Ocean disposal at the Los Angeles/Long Beach, CA (LA-2) site; 
(b) Beneficially used a construction fill for ongoing Port of Long Beach (POLB) projects; 
(c) Temporary storage for future use as port fill; 
(d) Upland placement at regional landfills. 

 
(4) Addition of high capacity, pile-founded mooring dolphins to allow for adequate mooring. New 

mooring dolphins will structurally follow the design detail applied to a similar installation in 
2008 along the north and south ends of the dock.  Approximately 50 piles will be installed and 
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will require one (1) month.  A portion of the pile installation will occur at the same time as the 
dredging. 
 

(5) Extension to the existing passenger bridge system, including a tower element on the existing 
wharf deck and a new tower on a new platform deck using new or current piles just south of 
the existing wharf deck.  The new system will be adjustable for tidal conditions while 
remaining within Americans with Disabilities Act allowances. 

 
(6) Replacement of the existing, worn, foam-filled fenders with new oversized high-density, foam- 

filled fenders.   
 

Onshore Improvements: 
(1) Expansion of the existing parking structure by about 620 spaces toward the southwest and 

northeast.  Only the existing levels will expanded and the height of the structure will not 
increase. 

 
(2) The expansion will be over existing roadways on the leasehold, with vertical heights 

maintained for all through traffic lanes to accommodate commercial vehicles, and emergency 
response vehicles. 

 
(3) Removal of a dilapidated, abandoned, out of service tunnel system. 

 
(4) Reconfiguration of the leasehold traffic lanes on the southwestern side of the existing parking 

garage. 
 

(5) Construction is estimated to take 24-months and will include the installation of 236 foundation 
piles and backfilling the tunnel system over two weeks. 

 
It is anticipated that a Mitigated Negative Declaration will be prepared in accordance with CEQA 
for this project. 
 
Your comments and concerns are important to the City of Long Beach in moving forward with this 
project.  If you have any questions or concerns with this project please contact me at: 
 
Amy Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner | City of Long Beach 
333 West Ocean Boulevard, 5th Floor | Long Beach, CA  90802 
Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov | 562.570.6872 
 
Please be advised that you have 30 days upon receipt of this letter to provide input regarding this 
project. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Amy L. Harbin, AICP 
Contract Planner 
 
AH 

 

mailto:Amy.Harbin@longbeach.gov
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        GABRIELENO BAND OF MISSION INDIANS - KIZH NATION 
  Historically known as The San Gabriel Band of Mission Indians 

     recognized by the State of California as the aboriginal tribe of the Los Angeles basin 

 

 

January 24, 2019 

 

Amy L. Harbin, AICP 

Long Beach Development Services - Planning Bureau 

333 West Ocean Blvd., 5th Floor 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

 

Subject: AB52 Consultation - Long Beach Cruise Terminal Expansion 

Ms. Harbin, 

Thank you for your time during the AB52 consultation on January 24, 2019 at 3pm.  After reviewing the 

information you provided regarding the project location and the fill material substrate that will be impacted as 

part of this project we have concluded that your project has a low potential to impact Tribal Cultural Resources 

(TCR). Therefore, additional mitigation for TCR’s is not necessary for this project and your agency’s standard 

protective measures are acceptable. However, there is always a chance for discoveries, so if something is 

inadvertently found please have the project staff contact our Tribal Government.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Andrew Salas, Chairman 

Gabrieleno Band of Mission Indians – Kizh Nation 

(844) 390-0787 
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